
Updates to the Photographer’s Guide to Saskatchewan 
 
Grasslands National Park 
Page 31 – The North Gillespie Hike is now named the Back Country Loop 
Page 33 – The access road to the badlands has changed. The Badlands Parkway is a new road 
that runs from near the entrance to the Rock Creek Campground to the badlands, with a number 
of viewpoints along the way. 
 
Leader and Area 
Page 41- The Leader Bird Watching Trail from Estuary to the river forks is no longer a marked 
route. 
 
Sandcastle 
Pages 46-48 – The Sandcastle, which is on private land, is no longer open to the public. It is 
uncertain whether this will be temporary or permanent. 
 
Big Muddy Badlands 
Page 86 – Castle Butte, which is on private land, is closed to the public during spring calving 
season, usually opening again on June 1. 
 
Chaplin Lake 
Page 118 – The Chaplin Nature Centre has closed, but hopes are that it will reopen again. We 
will update this page if the situation changes. Also monitor the Tourism Saskatchewan website 
for updates.  
 
Luck Lake Heritage Marsh 
Page 121 – The dyke road crossing the lake has closed due to erosion. It is uncertain when or if it 
will reopen.  
 
Last Mountain Lake National Wildlife Area 
Page 125 – Several upgrades have been made, including a new visitor’s pavilion and new 
viewing tower, upgraded picnic area with washrooms.  
Page 126 – The marsh viewing blind is no longer there.   
 
Quill Lakes International Bird Area  
Page 131 – The Quill Lakes Bird Area website is no longer operating. The best is to look for 
Quill Lakes under the Tourism Saskatchewan website.  
 
Narrow Hills Provincial Park 
Page 153 – The Narrow Hills Scenic Drive road has been improved and should be okay for most 
vehicles.  
 
Clarence-Steepbank Lakes Provincial Park 
Page 198 – The road between Clarence and Steepbank Lakes is closed, primarily due to a 
damaged bridge. It is uncertain when or if it will be repaired.   


